WPA General Meeting Minutes
January 7, 2011

The meeting was called to order by Dave Wheeler at 7:59 p.m. Dave welcomed everyone to the New Year and thank Les Smith for his encouragement for his new opportunity!!  
Dave presented the agenda; there were no changes.  The minutes of the last meeting-Nov. 2010, were accepted as corrected.
Treasurers Report: Greg announced that outside of a few new membership checks the current balance is $9,129.26.
Membership: There have been 107 renewals for 2011 with 12 new checks to be added for a total of 119 paid members.  Dave Prutzman, the new chair, noted that there will be an article in the upcoming WPA PAE chapter newsletter outlining the benefits of renewing by February 28, 2011 to get in on the fuel discount at Castle and Cooke-($0.15 cent per gallon savings for current members).  On March 2, 2011 the current list of members in good standing will be shared with the fuel company.  Any current members renewing after Feb. 28 will not have the added benefit of the fuel savings until the following year.  Brand new members to the chapter will of course be added throughout the year and will have access to the fuel savings benefit.   (Note: there is an additional $0.10 discount if one uses the “BP Air” Visa card.) Dave encouraged members to renew on-line.
Scholarship: Kevin Kelly shared that applications for the scholarship will be taken until March 31.   He also mentioned that Aviation Academy has 5 registrants and encouraged members to spread the word to people between the ages of 13-18.
Legislative: Les Smith shared about the new legislation affecting possible fees for aviators.  He discussed tax loopholes to defer taxes that might interest folks mentioned that the state budget may impact fuel taxes.
GA Day: John Stieber, chair, has been in communication with the airport and the HFF regarding possible partnerships for GA Day.  There is interest in collaborating with outside entities for support of this major event which drew over 8000 visitors in 2010.  Parking logistics is an area that could be supported by outside volunteers.  As the event has increased in scale, it is important to define which components will be chapter organized and run, and which will need outside support.  The goal is to continue to grow the event while maintaining quality.  Shane Morgan was introduced as the co-chair for this year.  He will then become chairman of the event in 2012.  John stated that he would like to have all GA Day committees formed by the end of the month.  Volunteers from the membership were encouraged to offer their time and energy to this flagship event of our chapter.


Presidents Report:  Dave Wheeler shared that his four goals for term in office.  
1. In order to save chapter funds, a committee has been formed to study the possibility of offering an on-line only monthly newsletter.   Members of this committee are:  Dave, Stephanie Allen, Les Smith and Dave Prutzman. 

2. Budget planning and reconciliation will be a focus to communicate with members exactly where chapter funds are spent.  If we are clear about revenue and expenses for each of the major events that the chapter sponsors we will have a better idea of what we can allocate to scholarships and other interests of the chapter. 


3. There will be a review of the chapter by-laws.  Dave reminded that the state WPA has four pillars of the organization, and that our PAE chapter has four directors.  He would like to spend time aligning the roles and responsibilities of the chapter directors with committee work.

4. Dave would like to spend sometime working on the membership roster to possibly include adding information, on a voluntary basis, of member vocations, etc.

 	Dave encouraged members to continue to give input to the board.

Unfinished business:   none
New Business:  Jan Kinnier thanked members for paying with the correct cash.  She also reminded members to not to reply to the bulk email with the dinner reservations.  

Program Presentation: by Airport Director, Mr. Dave Waggoner
Dave gave a PowerPoint presentation on the history of the development at Paine Field and shared his continued interest in supporting the WPA PAE chapter, especially for GA Day.   Dave shared that his real job is an “economic developer”.  He has worked to secure FAA grants for airfield improvements exceeding 100 Million over several years.   He shared future projects at the airport and the interests of Boeing to rent airfield space to store airplanes.   Bruce Goetz , Superintendent of Operations, was introduced. He informed members on runway improvements, new LED lights and costs for weather related maintenance.     Dave shared a bit about FAA pending decisions regarding commercial service out of PAE.   Some discussion centered on minimum standards policies which Dave referred to as Rules and Regulations.  He shared that work is on-going and that he will involve the WPA PAE chapter along the way to avoid surprises.  Various questions from the floor centered on where to place trash; access around the airfield during planned ramp closures and access for aircraft during major snowfall.  A question was raised about how many employees worked at the airport?  Dave answered that there at 50 employees at the airport.  He also mentioned a new web cam at the airport. 
Dave acknowledged the financial concerns of WPA-PAE over GA Day.  The Snohomish Co. Airport values education and outreach programs and it will continue to support WPA events.  Dave thanked WPA for being involved and in charge of so many events that promote community awareness and interest in aviation.   Bruce Goetz announced that there will be a “Runway Safety” meeting open to all at 9:00 AM on January 18, 2011 at the airport.
We all sang happy birthday to Steve Waterman!!
Dave Wheeler closed the meeting with a few trivia questions for the audience and the meeting was adjourned at 9:25 p.m. 


